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Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 p.m.     Sunday:  8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 7:00 p.m. 

Monday – Friday:  7:30 a.m.      Saturday:  8:00 a.m.    
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Reverend Monsignor Gerard C. Mesure, Pastor   Parish Business Manager:  John Yura 

Reverend Charles E. Gormley, Retired Priest    Director of Parish Outreach:  Peggy Haley 

Reverend John A. McGinnis, Retired Priest    Director of Liturgical Music:  Berthilla Wiscount 

Deacon Thomas P. Quinn      Coordinator of Religious Education:  Peggy Haley 

Brandon M. Artman, Seminarian      Director of Youth/Young Adult Ministry:  Katie Bryson 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS:  The office staff is available for business 

matters Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

Mass Cards may be obtained at the Rectory during business 

hours, or until 5:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday. 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS: Welcome to Saint Matthias Parish!  Please see 

Monsignor and register at the Rectory after any weekend Mass.  

A person arranging for Marriage or seeking a certificate of eligibility to 

act as a sponsor at Baptism or Confirmation is to be registered and an 

active member of the Parish. 

 

APPOINTMENTS:  Our Priests are most willing to be of service to 

all.  You are asked to arrange an appointment in advance by 

telephone with the Priest you wish to see. 

 

SICK CALLS: Emergencies – Please call the Rectory.  Hospital 

Visitation – The Parish Priests will be happy to visit any 

Parishioner who is hospitalized.  Please contact the Rectory, 

since hospitals do not contact the Rectory. 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: The Sacrament of Baptism is 

administered most Sundays at 11:30 a.m.  Arrangements are 

made in advance at the Rectory.  Sponsors must provide proof of 

eligibility by a letter from their respective Pastors.  First time 

parents attend a Pre-Jordan Meeting prior to Baptism, which is 

arranged at a mutually convenient time. 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Confessions are heard on 

Saturdays at 4:15 p.m., or at any time by appointment. 

 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be made with 

the Pastor at least six months before the date of the Wedding.  

Pre-Cana instructions are required. Weddings may be scheduled 

on Saturdays between 10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m., or on Friday 

evenings. 

 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL: Heidi Anderson, Pat Black,        

Ethan Boldt, Tom Bruner, Katherine Bryson (ex-officio),       

Maggie Duffy, Peggy Haley (ex-officio), Ross Holgado,              

Ray Nepomuceno, Mark Rooney, Peggy Saeger (Secretary),                 

John Yura (ex-officio), H. Nelson Keyser III (Finance Council 

representative), Mike Utkus, Berthilla Wiscount (ex-officio). 
. 

mailto:matthias@saintmatthias.org
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March 8, 2015 
Third Sunday of Lent 

     

 
 

Saturday, March 7, 2015 – Vigil, Third Sunday of Lent 

*5:00   Deceased Members of the Winterling Family 

  

Sunday, March 8, 2015 – Third Sunday of Lent 

*8:30 In Honor of St. Joseph & the Holy Family 

10:30 ---------- 

7:00 For Our Parishioners 

 

Monday, March 9, 2015 – Lenten Weekday/St. Frances of Rome 

7:30 Intentions of the Kennedy Family 

  

Tuesday, March 10, 2015 – Lenten Weekday 

7:30 John & Claire Koegler 

 

Wednesday, March 11, 2015 – Lenten Weekday 

7:30 Donald Zepp 

 

Thursday, March 12, 2015 – Lenten Weekday 

7:30 Intentions of the Taggart Family 

                       

Friday, March 13, 2015 – Lenten Weekday 

7:30 Deceased Members of the Vesci Family 

            

Saturday, March 14, 2015 – Lenten Weekday 

8:00 Msgr. James J. Vizzard – 12th Anniversary 

5:00   In Thanksgiving to the Lord 

  

Sunday, March 15, 2015 – Fourth Sunday of Lent 

8:30 Our Parishioners 

10:30 In Memory of Jim Farrell 

7:00 Marian Mullahy 
 

*Extraordinary support through the Saint Matthias Day Program  
 

Priest-Celebrant Schedule: March 14/15 
5:00 Monsignor Mesure 
8:30 Father Gormley 
10:30 Monsignor Mesure 
7:00 Father Quan Tran             Schedule subject to change. 

H.O.P.E.  Helping Other People Enthusiastically   
H.O.P.E. volunteers assist fellow Parishioners by 
providing transportation to doctors’ offices, banks 
and supermarkets.  The Captain for March 9 – 15: 
Jenny Custer – 610-664-3158. 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK:  Carmel Bane, 

Joseph Butler, Betty Ann Haenn, Tom 
Hennessey, Jr., Marie D. Fratini, Martha 
Eckert, Richard Knorr, Stephen Williams, 
Ryan Williams, Wyn Marino, Thomas 

Liciardella, Jeanne Glick, Nita Dransfield, Anthony 
Massini, Louise Rascioli, Paul Snyder, Joe Casino, Irma 
Bates, Mary Takacs, John Lynch, Dorothy Rubincam, 
Eugene Scotti, Catherine O’Connor, Tom Klemick, 
Alec Boult, Frank Diebold, Louise Grato, Bernie, 
Katherine, Jordan Damas, John DiVivo, Ernest 
Augustine, Baby Michael Anthony Siniscalchi, Mary 

Rowland, Joan Grzeskowiak, Gerry Gregory, Roger & 
Lelene Lifleur, Josette Brun,  Eleanor Kuhl, Joe 
Campopiano, Fran Cravereo, Jim Cassalia, Hannah 
D’Agosta, Jacqueline Gregory, Christine Ambrose, 
Lorraine Beaulieu, Dr. Joan Hurlock, Theresa 
Jandrositz, Raymond Sullivan, Rev. Thomas Wheeler, 
SJ, Thomas Melone, Maryhelen Hogan, Thomas 
O’Connor, Jr., Dante Scott, Gerard Hilard, and Gabriel 
Minders.  We also pray for those served by our Parish in 
Inglis House and Bala Nursing Home. If you wish to have 

someone’s name added to our prayer list, please call the Rectory.  Kindly 
notify the Rectory when a name should be removed from the Sick List. 

 
LIVING LIGHTS:  In the Sanctuary near the statue of the 

Sacred Heart three candles burn for special intentions.  If 

you wish to have one burning for your intention, ask one of 

the Priests to put your name on the list in the Sacristy.  The 

Donation for these candles is $10.  This week’s candles are 

lit for: Our Youth, Marriage & the Family, and Special 

Intention.  

 

Sacrificial Giving ~ Stewardship  
 

February 28/March 1:  $ 5,423 

Operation Rice Bowl Collection:  $ 813( to date) 

Aging and Ill Priests:  $ 2,042 

Catholic Charities Appeal Goal:  $ 41,832 

Catholic Charities Appeal:  $ 12,873 (to date)  
(CCA total does not include any monies sent directly to the Archdiocese) 

 

Year to Date Totals – Sunday Collections: 

FY ’14: $ 218,903     FY ’15: $ 211,660 
(Fiscal year runs from July 1 to June 30) 

 

Thank you for your continued sacrificial generosity! 

 
L¢Ω{ ¢!· {9!{hb ς if you are in need of a statement of your 
2014 contributions to Saint Matthias Church for preparing tax 
returns, please contact the rectory.  
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FIRST RECONCILIATION 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION INSCRIPTION MASS 
The first of two very special days has arrived for 

the second grade children of our parish.  Today they will 

make their confession for the first time.  The children 

learned that although they are human and will be tempted 

to sin, Jesus is there for them to heal and to forgive. 

Today at the 10:30 Mass, the First Holy 

Communion Inscription Mass will be celebrated at which 

time the children will be presented to our parish 

community.  Please remember to keep them in your 

prayers.  Prayer Partner cards are available at each church 

entrance so that you may pray for an individual child.  I ask 

that you also keep their parents in your prayers, since they 

are the most important teachers when it comes to 

preparing children for sacraments.  Although catechists 

ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȟ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÂÙ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÁÒÅÎÔȭÓ ÒÅÉÎÆÏÒÃÅÍÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ 

example that the children learn to practice what they are 

taught in catechism class and what they hear in church. 

A special thanks to Mrs. Carla Falco, our second 

grade catechist, for her patience, understanding and 

support while the children prepare for their First 

Reconciliation and First Eucharist.  

Peggy Haley ,CRE 

 
Our Parish Lenten Schedule 

 

  
 

Daily Mass During Lent: 

Monday – Friday: 7:30AM 

Saturday: 8:00 AM 
 

Tuesdays of Lent  

7:00 PM – Stations of the Cross  

followed by Confessions  
 

Confessions During Lent: 

Tuesdays after Stations  

Saturdays at 4:15 PM 

Thursday, March 19:  7:00 PM Penance Service 

Any time by appointment 

Consultation of the Clergy and Faithful 

for the 2015 Synod of Bishops in Rome 
 

Pope Francis has called for an Ordinary Synod of Bishops in 

October, 2015 on the theme, The Vocation and Mission of the 

Family in the Church and Contemporary World.  The General 

Secretary of the Synod of Bishops, following a practice that 

typically anticipates every Synod, invites consultation on this 

topic to assist with its preparation. 
 

A Preparatory Document has been issued by the Holy See to 

initiate this consultation along with a series of questions.  

Archbishop Chaput, in an effort to provide an opportunity for 

the clergy and faithful of the Archdiocese of Philadelphia to 

engage in this consultation in as wide a manner as possible, 

has authorized the use of this instrument for local 

participation. 
 

The clergy and faithful are asked to read the complete 

Preparatory Document, or its summary, on the archdiocesan 

website, and then answer any or all of the questions that 

follow, by visiting www.archphila.org.  For those individuals 

who do not have access to the Internet, please contact the 

Office for Communications at (215) 587-3747.  Responses to 

those questions are to be submitted by Monday, March 9, 2015. 

 

 
 

The annual Catholic Charities Appeal for is in full swing.  
This is a very special appeal, as you know. Your generosity 
provides special education students the tools to succeed; gives 
the homeless a safe place to eat, sleep and get back on their 
feet; provides students in rough neighborhoods a safe place 
to learn; helps retired priests to receive needed medical 
attention in their final years. For hundreds of thousands of 
people, your generosity Gives Hope. 
 

Last year, donations from Saint Matthias amounted to 
$49,919, or 119% of our goal!  A job well done ~ thank you 
for your generous response!  With everyone giving whatever 
they can, large or small, we can certainly top our 
goal again this year and help so many struggling people in  
this area.  As Jesus told us, “‘Amen, I say to you, whatever you did 
for one of these least brothers of mine, you did for me.’”  
 

In addition to the envelope in your packet from the parish, 
the Archdiocese also sent out information and envelopes 
which you may use directly.  You may also contribute on-line 
at www.catholiccharitiesappeal.org. Be sure to use the pull 
down menu to designate Saint Matthias as your parish.  All 
donations are placed in a separate 501c(3) Catholic Charities 
fund and cannot be used for any other purpose.   
 

Together we can truly make a difference in the lives of those 
who are in need.  THANK YOU!!! 
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Saint Matthias Youth Group   (grades 7 - 12) meets 

Sundays from   5 to 7 PM  in the Parish Center.   We learn 

more about our Catholic Faith,  share meals together, 

participate in community service, and enjoy other fun 

activities.   If you are interested in joining or helping 

out, please contact Katie Bryson: 610 -664 -0207 

or  katieb@saintmatthias.org . 

 
SECOND COLLECTION ENVELOPES 

This Weekend:  The Church in Africa - Your gift will 
fund catechesis, youth ministry programs, and seminarian 
education in Africa.  The support you give today will fund 
formation programs and provide opportunities for years to 
come.   

All Second Collection envelopes should be placed in the main 
collection at the time of the offertory of the Mass.  Thank you. 

 

 
We invite our young adults in their 20s & 30s to gather 

together to deepen their Catholic Faith, develop 

friendships with other believers,  strengthen a sense of 

community, and find help to live our Catholic faith 

through service and discipleship.  The Saint Matthias 

Young Professionals Group meets on the third 

Wednesday of each month at 7:30 PM.  For more 

information please contact Katie Bryson at 610-664-0207 

or katieb@saintmatthias.org.   

 
CASSEROLES FOR SAINT JOHN­S HOSPICE 

 
We are grateful to those who make a casserole, freeze it 
in a foil pan (pans & recipes available in the church 
vestibules), then place it in the gym lobby in the 
morning of the third Monday of each month.  The next 
pickup will be next Monday, March 16.  Saint John's 
Hospice seeks to be a community grounded in faith and 
service where homeless persons find dignity, respect, 
nourishment, and opportunities for new beginning.  The 
hospice is in dire need of additional casseroles each 
month as the number of homeless men served has 
increased over the past few years.  Will you lend a hand 
and help feed the hungry?  Many thanks to those who 
exercise this Corporal Work of Mercy to ensure the 
homeless of Philadelphia have a hot meal at Saint 
John­s. 

CYO SPRING SPORTS    Online registration is now open for 
Spring Sports.  Please note the sports (and their 
accompanying registration links) offered to members of the 
parish and attendees of the Archdiocesan schools.   
Gr. 3-4 Baseball:  http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:81924 Contact 
Andy Milz: andymilz@gmail.com;  
JV Baseball, Gr. 5-6  http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80018 ;  
Varsity Baseball, Gr. 7-8  http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80349;   
Baseball:  Contact Jim McNulty jmcnulty@hq.novacare.com; 
Girl's Lacrosse, Gr 6-8  http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80016; 
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŜƭƛǎǎŀ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ Moconnor42@gmail.com;   Track 
Co-ed  Gr. 1-8  - http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80344    Contact Jim 
Gallagher jimliznkids@verizon.net.  Tryouts for these sports 
will begin the first week of March. All athletes must be 
registered prior to participating in any practices- tryouts. 

 
LENTEN SERIES AT RIDLEY AREA CHURCHES 

 

The Ridley (Delaware County) Area Catholic Churches will again 

host a weekly Lenten series entitled, “Jesus said, ‘I Am’’’ on six 

consecutive Tuesday evenings. The remaining sessions are listed 

below.  Each evening will feature a different “I Am” saying of 

Jesus, and will be hosted by a different parish.  Each night begins 

at 7:00 PM with Evening Prayer, Benediction, talk by a guest 

speaker, and a social. 

 

March 10 – “I Am the Way, the Truth, and the Life” 

St. Gabriel, Norwood 

Rev. Bernard Taglianetti, Faculty, St. Charles Seminary 

 

March 17 – “I Am the Resurrection and the Life” 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Morton 

Rev. Patrick Brady, Dean, Permanent Diaconate Division, St. Charles 

Seminary 

 

March 24 – “I Am the Vine” 

Our Lady of Peace, Milmont Park 

Rev. Augustine Esposito, O.S.A. 

Vice-Rector, Theology Division, St. Charles Seminary 

 

Stations of the Cross 

Tuesdays of Lent 

7:00 p.m. 

Followed by Confessions 
 

"The CRUX of Church Communications" lecture will be 

presented on Tuesday, March 10 at 7 PM by John L. 

Allen, Jr., associate editor at the Boston Globe, 

specializing in coverage of the Vatican and the Catholic 

Church.  Saint Charles Borromeo Seminary, Vianney 

Hall Auditorium.  Free and open to the public.  Visit 

www.scs.edu for more information. 
 

http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:81924
mailto:andymilz@gmail.com
http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80018
http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80349
mailto:jmcnulty@hq.novacare.com
http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80016
mailto:Moconnor42@gmail.com
http://assn.la/Reg/?r=3:80344
mailto:jimliznkids@verizon.net
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IHM Sistersõ Night 
Friday, March 13, 2015, 6:00-9:00 PM at the Villa 
Maria House of Studies in Immaculata, PA.  Young 
women (16-35) are invited to share informally with the 
IHM Sisters. The evening offers the opportunity for 
sharing a meal, enjoying social time  and praying 
together.  For more information, please call 610-889-
1553, x. 1974, or email ihmvoc@gmail.com. 

 
Theology of the Body: A Full-Day Introduction will be 
presented on Saturday, March 14 from 9AM to 4 PM at St. 
Ann Chapel, 604 S. Main Street, Phoenixville.  $30/person 
or $50/couple. Morning coffee, snacks and beverages will 
be provided. Please bring a brown bag lunch. Contact 
Madelyn O'Hara at stannadulted@gmail.com or 610-639-
0923. Registration deadline is March 11.  

 
Main Line Singles Dinner Club (Ages 52-64).  
Catholic men and women are cordially invited to join the 

"Main Line Singles Dinner Club" to share common 

interests and dine together 2 times a month. Our next 

scheduled event is March 14, 6:15 P.M - " St. Patty's/St. 

Joe's House Party at a member's home in West Chester.  

Info: Barb at (610) 896-6542.  Catholic men are 

encouraged to participate. 
 

Lenten Concert 

 
Sunday, March 15, 2015 – 4:00 PM 

Saint Martin of Tours Chapel 

The seminarians of Saint Charles Borromeo Seminary 

invite you to an evening of spiritual preparation for 

the Easter season at their annual Lenten Concert.  

Reflect on scripture readings and enjoy music 

performed by the Seminary choir and musicians.  This 

event is free and open to the public.  A free-will 

offering will be accepted.  All are welcome! 

 
Religious Freedom Lecture Series  

"Continuing the Search for Religious Freedom" is a lecture 

series presented by The John Cardinal Krol Chair of Moral 

Theology at St. Charles Borromeo Seminary.  Speakers 

include Archbishop Chaput (3/17), William Mumma of the 

Becket Fund (3/24), Professor Robert George of Princeton 

University (4/14) and Archbishop William E. Lori, 

Archbishop of Baltimore (4/21).  All lectures take place 

at 7pm in Vianney Hall Auditorium.  Lectures are free and 

open to the public. Please visit scs.edu/krol-chair-moral-

theology for more information. 

The Saint Charles Borromeo Seminary 

Legion of Mary invites you to the 22
nd

 

Annual Marian Day on Saturday, March 

21 from 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM at Saint 

Charles Seminary.  The theme will be “Saint 

Louis de Montfort:  Priest and Preacher of 

the True Devotion to Mary.”  Includes 

morning session, Mass, lunch, afternoon 

session, and Holy Hour.  Featuring Rev. Frederick Miller 

of the College Seminary of the Immaculate Conception at 

St. Andrew’s Hall.  Please call 610-785-6270 or email 

advancement@scs.edu before March 13 indicating your 

name and number of persons attending. $10 donation 

requested for lunch for lay attendees. 

 

MOM – HEART OF THE HOME 

SPRING DAY OF RENEWAL 
March 21, 2015 • 9 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

Ss. Simon and Jude Meehan Center, West Chester 

Calling all moms, grandmothers, step-mothers, and 

other women of nurturing nature.  Deepen your 

relationship with God and Mary, Our Mother by sharing 

the day with other women like yourselves!  The day 

includes times of reflection with our amazing,              

and inspirational speakers.  Visit www.mom-

heartofthehome.org/event or call 610-269-6470 for more 

information. 

 
The Annual Archdiocesan Mass Honoring the Gifts 

of Persons with Disabilities, The Deaf Community, 

Family, Friends and Caregivers is Saturday, March 

21, at 10:30 a.m. at the Cathedral Basilica of SS. Peter 

and Paul at 18th and Benjamin Franklin Parkway, 

Philadelphia. Archbishop Charles J. Chaput, O.F.M. 

Cap., will be the principal celebrant and homilist. There 

will be a light reception immediately following the 

Mass.  Please RSVP at www.archphila.org, email 

sr.kschipani@archphila.org, or call the Office for 

Persons with Disabilities at 215-587-3530. 

 
Stump the Priest 

Join us for a Philadelphia "first!"  Stump the Priest is an 

evening of Q&A among Catholic young adults (21-35).  

A panel of 4 priests will respond to questions from the 

crowd. Questions may also be submitted anonymously 

to stumpthepriestphilly@gmail.com. Tough questions 

welcome!  We will meet at The Field House Sports Bar 

(1150 Filbert Street, Phila.) on Wednesday, March 25. 

Doors open at 7 PM, and questions begin at 7:30 PM.  

There is no cover charge. 

 

mailto:ihmvoc@gmail.com
http://www.scs.edu/krol-chair-moral-theology
http://www.scs.edu/krol-chair-moral-theology
http://scs.edu/krol-chair-moral-theology
http://scs.edu/krol-chair-moral-theology
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March, 2015 

Universal: That those involved in scientific research may 

serve the well-being of the whole human person. 

Evangelization: That the unique contribution of women to 

the life of the Church may be recognized always. 

 
Celebrate Fertility Care Week 

“A Quiet Revolution” film screening and discussion.  

March 25 at 7:00 PM at Immaculate Conception Church, 

602 West Avenue, Jenkintown, PA.  The film looks at a 

new women’s health science of Natural Procreative 

Technology (NaPro Technology). Dr. Monique Ruberu, 

OB/GYN, will share her conversion story. Currently she is 

the only OBGYN trained in NaPro Technology in the 

Philadelphia area. A Q&A session will provide an excellent 

opportunity to ask questions about the film or thoughts one 

may have on women and their fertility health care. Event 

sponsored by FertilityCare Friends Philadelphia. Register 

online for the event at: www.fertilitycarefriends.org. 

 
Living in Love - Retreat for Married Couples 
St. Anastasia Parish in Newtown Square will be hosting a 
parish Retreat Workshop for Married Couples called "Living 
in Love" April 11-12, 2015.  All married couples, whether you 
have been married 6 months or 60 years, are invited to attend 
this remarkably insightful and energizing experience.  The 
time commitment is 8:00 am to 9:00 pm on Saturday and 8:00 
am to 3:30 pm on Sunday.  For more information, please 
visit: www.livinginlove.org, or call Bob and Ruth Arata at 
610-356-3118. 

 
Mothers of Children with Disabilities Retreat  
On Monday, May 4, 2015 at Malvern Retreat House, Bishop 

Timothy Senior will direct a retreat for mothers who are raising 

children with disabilities , and those who have adult children 

with disabilities.  There will be time to pray, reflect, and chat 

with other mothers.  For more information , please contact 

Malvern Retreat House at 610-644-0400 , or Sr. Kathleen 

Schipani at 215-587-3330 or sr.kschipani@archphila.org . 

 
HOST A FAMILY -- WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES! 

Two million visitors from all over the world are expected 
to visit Philadelphia for the World Meeting of 
Families congress and visit by Pope Francis September 
22-27, 2015.  Local residents in the Philadelphia region 
and Tri-State area are being asked to sign up as host 
families for the event and welcome visitors into their 
homes during the celebrations.  More information: 
http://www.worldmeeting2015.org/get-involved/host-
a-family. 

 
 

In order to help us prepare for the World Meeting of 

Families and the visit from Pope Francis, a catechism on 

family life entitled, Love is Our Mission: The Family 

Fully Alive, has been prepared.  Copies of this book 

were distributed at Christmas as a gift from Saint 

Matthias Parish.  Extra copies are still available at the 

Church doors.  Our parish will reflect on the chapters 

from this catechism from now until September.  

 

Chapter 5:  Creating the Future 

Sexual intimacy between a man and a woman raises the 

possibility of children. There are many other honorable 

relationships which include degrees of commitment and 

affection, but marriage has a unique mission: to integrate 

the fertility of male and female with the fidelity of God’s 

covenant. Catholic parenting relies on the same rationale 

as sacramental marriage: love in the shape of service, 

sacrifice, trust, and openness to God’s will. If and when 

a marriage is blessed with children, love orients parents 

to their children’s education and spiritual formation. 

Jesus said to his disciples “Let the children come unto 

me,” and it is the responsibility of all Catholic adults to 

shepherd children into a relationship with God and the 

people of God. The whole parish should be involved in 

supporting marriages, families and children. We build 

the future of our society child by child, family by family. 

Vatican II called the family a “domestic church,” and the 

little church of the family takes its orientation from the 

faith and mission of the larger Church. It is a mother’s 

and a father’s responsibility to be with children at home 

and in church, and to pray together regularly. Children 

will learn the faith only when they are taught. The way a 

family responds to adversity, or gathers for meals, or 

makes financial decisions and sets priorities - these and 

many other aspects of “home economics” shape the 

values and identities of our children. “Love is our 

mission” because even in the middle of our humble daily 

routines, Catholics live with a bold and glorious purpose.  

~ Dr. Christopher C. Roberts, editor, Love is Our 

Mission Preparatory Catechism 

 

Did you know?  Archdiocese of Philadelphia schools will 

be closed Wednesday, September 23 through Friday, 

September 25 to enable our school families to attend 

WMOF together! Families can register at 

WorldMeeting2015.org. 


